
APO News • January–February 2016

New officers at the Secretariat

Arsyoni Buana joined the APO 
Secretariat staff as a program 
officer in the Industry Depart-
ment from 26 October 2015. The 
multilingual citizen of Indonesia 
received a BA in Economics from 
Brawijaya University, Malang, 
went on to study abroad, and 
holds an MA in Globalization and 
Economic Development from 

the University of Antwerp, Belgium; an MPhil in Econom-
ics from the Ecole des Hautes Etudes en Science Socia-
les, Paris, France; and an MPhil in Quantitative Economics 
from the Paris School of Economics. Arsyoni’s career with 
the Indonesian Ministry of Finance involved managing 
loans for national projects and public debt monitoring 
and evaluation. A married father of two children, his free 
time is spent playing with his two energetics boys and 
trekking. He hopes to increase his contribution to devel-
opment while working with the APO.

Yumiko Nishio was appointed 
to the newly created position of 
Administration and Finance Offi-
cer in charge of planning and im-
plementing the Governing Body 
Meeting (GBM) and Workshop 
Meeting of Heads of NPOs (WSM) 
as well as other organizational 
planning/monitoring/reporting 
functions in the APO Secretariat 

effective 1 November 2015. She has worked in the Sec-
retariat Agriculture Department as project assistant and 
coordinator and then as project coordinator, Administra-
tion and Finance Department since 1997, most notably 
helping to plan and organize the annual GBM and WSM 
in the latter position. Nishio studied American Literature 
at Aoyama Gakuin University in Tokyo, where she received 
a BA. She holds a MBA from the University of Massachu-
setts, USA. When not busy with official duties, she likes 
traveling, cooking, spending time with family and friends, 
and listening to music.


